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gives license to authoritarian governments who can portray themselves as following the 2021 
Recommendation while undermining respect for human rights. We urge UNESCO and 
Member States to consider these safeguards in their work, even if a Readiness Assessment 
and RAM implementation effort has not been undertaken yet. 
 
We also believe the important role of non-government stakeholders should have been 
more prominent. While questions ask about countries’ progress in undertaking the RAM 
and, for those that have completed it, which RAM recommendations have been 
implemented, most questions do not explicitly mention or ask about government engagement 
with civil society or other non-governmental stakeholders. Most questions revolve exclusively 
around the role of government policy, laws, regulations, strategies, etc., civil society, 
academia, and the private sector all have important roles to play in ensuring safe, secure, 
and trustworthy AI.  For example, civil society and the private sector using AI to reduce the 
digital gender gap would be a noteworthy feature of a Member State’s approach to AI that 
would not be captured by this questionnaire. We encourage Member States to consider the 
roles of these key actors in their work.” 


